Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CB/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0972/P

	Development Proposed:
	Single storey rear extension at 7 The Hazels, Wilpshire

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Wilpshire Parish Council no comments received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G2 - Development Control.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG - “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a single storey, detached house within the settlement boundary of Wilpshire, as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan (adopted June 1998).  The proposal is for a single storey extension at the rear of the property in a standard design with a pitched roof.

The area at the rear of the property is fairly large and has a patio area outside the property with the garden area raised. The majority of the extension, measuring 3.8m x 5.9m x 5.9m, will be positioned on the patio area at the rear of the property.  

The proposed extension will be well screened from the two adjacent properties as large conifer trees surround the property.  With regard to 11 Higherfield, situated to the rear of the property, considering that the existing rear elevation has similar windows to those proposed, it is considered that there will be no further loss of privacy to the occupiers of that dwelling.

With regards to the design and materials to be used in the construction of the single storey extension, it is considered that as the materials to be used are to match those of the existing dwelling, it is considered to be acceptable.

Therefore, bearing in mind the above comments, I do not consider this application would cause a significant detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area or on the residential amenity of the occupiers of the adjacent dwellings.  As such, the application is recommended accordingly.

	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: 

That planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 27/11/2007














